
Meeting Date:  October 10 
             *note date change* 
Time:  6:30 p.m. 
 
Location: 

Home of John & Lori Bentine 
“Lasagna Dinner” 

 
 

2018 Meeting Dates 
October 10 
November 7 

Christmas Party—December 15, 2018 
@ home of Brian Tipton & Christian 

DiSabato 
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Check out Central Ohio Labrador Retriever Club  

on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/575516432535825/ 
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COLRC Specialty Meeting 
 

October 10, 2018 -  
“Specialty/Raffle Lasagna Dinner” 
at the home of Lori & John Bentine 
 
   * Please bring raffle items with you! 
      
    With Huron River and the National 
looming, it means our own specialty is not 
far behind!  Five weeks to be exact!  So 
far, I’ve collected a nice sampling of 
“Silent Auction” items over the last 12 
months.  Big question is whether or not to 
hold a “ticket” raffle as well.  We’ll decide 
at the Oct. 10th Meeting.   
 
     I still need baskets (any creative 
container), bumpers, leather leads, dog 
beds, dog toys/food, outdoor gear and 
dog art as well as wine, craft beers or 
seasonal Halloween, Thanksgiving or 
Christmas offerings.  (The Homegoods 
Store, T.J.Maxx or Michael’s are great 
places to uncover any of the above 
mentioned treasures!   
 
     Once again, we’ll feature our 
“Labrador Consignment Shop”.  Please 
rifle through your garage, barns and 
closets for any coats, vests, or other 
gently used accoutrements for resale! 
 
~Lori 



From the FDA 
 
Fact Sheet for Pet Owners and Veterinarians 
about Potential Adverse Events Associated with 
Isoxazoline Flea and Tick Products 

Fast Facts 

• The FDA is alerting pet owners and veterinarians of the potential for neurologic adverse 
events in dogs and cats when treated with drugs that are in the isoxazoline class. 

• The FDA-approved drugs in this class are Bravecto, Credelio, Nexgard and Simparica. 
These products are approved for the treatment and prevention of flea infestations, and the 
treatment and control of tick infestations. 

 
Although these products can and have been safely used in the majority of dogs and 
cats, pet owners should consult with their veterinarian to review their patients’ medical 
histories and determine whether a product in the isoxazoline class is appropriate for 
their pet. 

What should I know? 

• The FDA considers products in the isoxazoline class to be safe and effective for dogs and 
cats but is providing this information so that pet owners and veterinarians can take it into 
consideration when choosing flea and tick products for their pets. 

• Isoxazoline products have been associated with neurologic adverse reactions, including 
muscle tremors, ataxia, and seizures in some dogs and cats; 

• Although most dogs and cats haven’t had neurologic adverse reactions, seizures may 
occur in animals without a prior history; 

 
Many products are available for prevention and control of flea and tick infestations. You 
can discuss all options with your veterinarian to choose the right product for your pet. 

What products are in the isoxazoline class? 

• The FDA-approved drugs in this class are  

• Bravecto 

• Credelio 

• Nexgard 

• Simparica 
 
These products are approved for the treatment and prevention of flea infestations, and 
the treatment and control of tick infestations. 

 



What should I do if my pet has an adverse drug event while using an isoxazoline 

product? 

• If your dog or cat experiences any adverse event while using an isoxazoline product, 
first consult your veterinarian. 

• The FDA continues to monitor adverse drug event reports for these products and 
encourages pet owners and veterinarians to report adverse drug events. You can do 
this by reporting to the drugs’ manufacturers, who are required to report this information 
to the FDA, or by submitting a report directly to the FDA. 

• To report suspected adverse drug events for these products and/or obtain a copy of 
the Safety Data Sheet (SDS) or for technical assistance, contact the appropriate 
manufacturers at the following phone numbers:  

• Merck Animal Health (Bravecto): 800-224-5318 

• Elanco Animal Health (Credelio): 888-545-5973 

• Merial (Nexgard): 888-637-4251 

• Zoetis (Simparica): 888-963-8471 

 

• If you prefer to report directly to the FDA, or want additional information about adverse 
drug experience reporting for animal drugs, see How to Report Animal Drug Side 
Effects and Product Problems. 

• Pet owners and veterinarians who have additional questions can contact 
AskCVM@fda.hhs.gov or call 240-402-7002. 

Additional Information 

Animal Drug Safety Communication: FDA Alerts Pet Owners and Veterinarians About 
Potential for Neurologic Adverse Events Associated with Certain Flea and Tick Products 

Page Last Updated: 09/21/2018 ;  https://www.fda.gov/AnimalVeterinary/
ResourcesforYou/AnimalHealthLiteracy/ucm620940.htm 



 

 

Down ‘n Back 

 

Tremont’s What Happens In Vegas . . . 

Canfield Shows 

Aug. 2-5, 2018 

WB, 4 pt. Major                                                         

3-RWB awards 

Canfield Shows,  

Owners:  Lori & John Bentine 

 

Captain Nick’s Rogue Wave        

Carnation City Kennel Club 

Sept 8 & 9, 2018 

3 wins Champion Class                                 

UKC Grand Champion Title 

 Owner:  Christine Nickerson 

 

Litter Listings 

 

BISS CH. Tremont’s Fu Man Chu x 

CH. Greenstone’s Clairvoyant At 

Tremont 

Blacks and Yellows due 10/19/18 

Contact:  Lori Bentine  614/579-3990 

or labwriter@aol.com 

 

SPECIALTY Information 

Our specialty show is fast approaching. It's the generous help from 
our members that makes this show a success year after year. 
Please join us at the next meeting as we finalize where we could 
use your help this year. Looking forward to another great show! 

See you soon!  

Cora 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Closing Date: October 10, 2018  

Saturday, October 27 

Judges:  

Pamela Ireland, Seawind 

Randahl Hoffmann, Hoffmanns 

(Sweeps) 

Sunday, October 28 

Judges: 

Karen Helmers, Paradocs 

Jeffrey DePorter, Portside (Sweeps) 

Specialty Dates:  



 

 

While our specific security details are necessarily confidential, please feel free to reach 
out to William Hile directly (Willliam.Hile@akc.org) if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

 

Dear Club Officers and Delegates, 

We have been made aware of a new phishing scam and want to assist you and your 
Club members in ensuring you do not fall victim to this.  Therefore, we are re-sending a 
message we’ve previously distributed and ask that you circulate it amongst your mem-
bers as the best prevention for these scams is education. 

• Please make sure that anyone in your Club who has access to Club accounts is 
aware that they should never disburse any money due to an unexpected email with-
out first verbally verifying with the presumed sender of the email. So, for example, 
if you receive an email that says it’s from the Club President asking for money to be 
wired to a third party, do not send any money until you personally have spoken to 
the Club President about the request. 

•  It is also very important that everyone in your organization knows the warning signs 
of a fraudulent email. These emails may not only ask for funds, but they may pro-
vide links or attachments that install malware or coerce the recipient into providing 

Please note that although these kinds of attacks are often referred to as “hacks”, they 
are actually perpetrated using publicly available information, e.g., Club Officer infor-
mation, which can be easily obtained using a simple Google search.  “Hack” implies that 
someone was able to break into a secured system and gain access to information that is 
not publicly available (for example, registration information, personal information, credit 
card information).   
 
Let us assure you that the AKC goes to great lengths to ensure the security of this infor-
mation.  We have a formal security program in place, including a third-party audit by a 
certified CyberSecurity Assessor.  We have threat protection systems in place, and man-
datory security education for AKC staff, taken annually.  While no company can proclaim 
to be 100% secure (just ask Target, Yahoo or Sony), AKC’s technology team considers 
security to be a top priority and works feverishly to protect the data of the company and 
of our members, customers, partners and constituents. 

Sincerely, 

Dennis Sprung 

mailto:Willliam.Hile@akc.org


General COLRC Information 

 
The UNLEASHED! is a publication by and for the members of the 

Central Ohio Labrador Retriever Club and others interested in the 

betterment of the sport and advancement of cooperative 

communication within the Labrador community and the dog fancy. 

 

The articles and information contained in this publication have been 

deemed by the editor to be of interest to our readers but do not 

necessarily reflect the beliefs or the opinions of the editor or COLRC 

members.  Reader input is actively solicited. 

 

Please address or email all articles, announcements, comments and suggestions to 

newsletter@colrc.com .  Unleashed is published ten to twelve times per year.  Closing for each issue is 

the 20th day of the month prior to publication. 

 

Dues are $25 annually for a single membership and $40 for a joint membership.  Business cards will be 

placed on the COLRC website for the year at a cost of $50 for members and non-members. 

 

Club members who wish to utilize the Litter Listing Column of the newsletter and website will be required 

to pay $50 per litter listing unless they have worked at two of our three club events during the course of 

the year.  

 

Meetings General meetings shall take place the first Wednesday of every month unless otherwise noted. 

 

OFFICERS 

President…………….. Sally Bell        (Term expires Dec 2019) 

Vice President……..…Lori Bentine          (Term expires Dec 2019) 

Treasurer……………..Linda Bednarski    (Term expires Dec 2019) 

Secretary……………..Brian Tipton           (Term expires Dec 2019) 

 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Membership………....Chris Bell  

Newsletter……….…..Christine Nickerson 

Puppy Match…….…..Linda Bednarski 

Show Chair…………..Cora Fleming 

Eye Clinic…………….Jennifer Stotts  

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Cindy Gerhan         (Term expires Dec 2018) 

Christine Kofron      (Term expires Dec 2018) 

Jennifer Stotts  (Term expires Dec 2018) 

Jan Eichenser         (Term expires Dec 2018) 

Linda Bednarski  (Term expires Dec 2018) 

Sue Frazier            (Term expires Dec 2018) 

 

mailto:newsletter@colrc.com
mailto:newsletter@colrc.com

